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Important Dates 

 June 4th  FPUD 100th Anniversary Mini 

Car Show 11-3pm 

June 14th  FVCC Board Meeting 

June 15th   Romeo Lunch 

June 16th  Silvergate Mini Car Show  4p 

June 17th Juliet  Lunch 

June 25th  Annual BBQ Live Oak Park 11a 

June 28th   Garage Tour  

July 26th General Meeting 

July 28th Scavenger Hunt Tour 

The Fallbrook Vintage Car Club members share a common interest in the preserva-

tion and appreciation of vintage vehicles. We are dedicated to serving others 

through donations to local charitable organizations and participation in events and 

activities that reflect positively on the Fallbrook community. 

The Talepipe 
President’s Message 

 Well our 55 th  Car show was a huge success! With well over 400 cars to 

view and talk shop with their owners!  Give a BIG Thanks to Co Coordinators 

Steve Shapiro and Michael McGuire. SO many different vintage cars not to 

mention over 30 Corvair models and turn of the century Brass Era cars. We had 

over 40 local vendors to shop for both artisan and car related “stuff” thanks to 

Swap Meet Chair Gary Hesser.  Mix in some mild weather, great food vendors 

and you have the perfect recipe for a great day in the country.  

  We thought we would not fill Public Parking, but wait we did! Wayne 

King and Jim Binford did a excellent job getting all those cars parked even up to 

2:30 p.m. with help from club members, marines , students and MCJROTC stu-

dents. What a day we had! Over 70 people with 20 core Car Show Chairman 

made this event a huge success! What a win-win for the community! Big 

thanks to Bates Nut Farm for providing the venue! 

  June brings our Annual BBQ and General Meeting! This year we are 

back at Live Oak Park (see pg 4) Mark your calendars for Saturday June 25. We 

will be voting on our Club Bylaws edits as well as our Board for 2023. So far we 

have the following members for the 2023 Board nomination: 

Doug Allen, Terry Decker, Gary Hesser, Kathy Hesser, Michael McGuire, Ron 

Mintle, Chuck Pedigo, Elaine Pedigo, Steve Shapiro, Fred Weisberger.  

 That is one shy of a full 11 member board. Know a member  (or your-

self) that may want to participate as a Board Member? One meeting most 

months and a leadership role in keeping our club vibrant and fun! What do ya 

say? 

 Our Outsides Activities committee has some great fun in store for you 

for June and July. See Page 5/6. Also 100th Anniversary FPUD celebration June 

4 let Terry Decker know if you can bring your vintage car but no worries if you 

cannot. Come and enjoy the community celebration! 

Many of us have vacation travels (us included)  so this Talepipe is a June/July 

edition. Safe and Happy Trails!      Kathy 
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55 th   Annual Car Show Pictures 

May 29th, 2022 
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Aerial View of the Car Show via Drone Camera 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3Fjid_K6_v4&list=PLCHkcdESA7hJ0-doSnIEa7xaSPkSkzSQr  

Check out our website for more pictures of the show! 

 

Merchandise and Raffle Sales were busy all day long!  

Steve and Michael Giving Out Awards 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3Fjid_K6_v4&list=PLCHkcdESA7hJ0-doSnIEa7xaSPkSkzSQr
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Annual BBQ General Meeting 

Saturday, June 25th  

11:00—3:00 p.m. 

Mark your calendars and plan to attend this important club meeting. At the meeting we 

will be voting in our 2023 Board of Directors and voting on 

the updates to our club Bylaws. We need 51% of our 

memberships to have a quorum to vote. We will be grillin’ 

Brats and Hamburgers. Bring your own Beverages (it is ok 

with the park for beer and wine) 

Appetizers, side dishes and desserts will be assigned by 

the following last name letters: 

A - F : Please bring Dessert for 6 people 

G - L : Please bring Potato or Pasta salad for 6 people 

M - R Please bring Fruit Salad for 6 people 

S - Z Please bring Appetizers for 6 people 

We will have waters and coolers available. Prior to the 

event you can visit the Park Ranger Office and obtain a 

Park Free Senior Pass otherwise parking is $3. Park in the big lot at the traffic signal (south 

parking lot) Our reserve area is the large shaded area #4 . It has a covered area with food 

tables and Michael McGuire will be renting the BBQ from the base.  

Hope you can attend! Please RSVP to Kathy at either kathy@fallbrookvintagecarclub.org or 

kathy.hesser@gmail.com. By June 22nd  

If you can help with set up at 10 a.m. please let Kathy 

know also! 

Much Appreciated! 
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June Activities 

Market your Calendars! 

Silvergate Father’s Day Celebration Car Show June 16th  

Hope you all enjoyed the successful FVCC Car Show at Bates Farm. Now it’s time to plan to display your cars at SIL-
VERGATE Retirement Residence 16 June. 

FVCC members participated last year in showing our cars in an associated Fathers-Day party for the male residents 
of Silvergate. Based on the favorable feedback from the residents and the good time enjoyed by our members par-
ticipating, FVCC has again been invited to attend this year Silvergate Fathers-Day planned party. Particulars follow: 

The associated Fathers-Day event for Silvergate residents will be held Thursday 16 June from 4PM-6PM. There will 
be free catered food and drinks and musical entertainment same as last year for residents and FVCC attendees. 
There are only 16 car spaces allocated for FVCC car display parking so please sign up early to attend by 10 June to 
include car you will bring and if your significant 
other will also be attending so that Silvergate will 
be able to plan for the amount of catered food re-
quired. Respond to Jim Binford 
bjbrsa14@roadrunner.com  

Attendees please arrive 3PM to facilitate parking of 
cars before the residents arrive. Also enter the Sil-
vergate complex off Elder Street which will be near 
the event parking area. 

 

     

 

  

Garage Tour # 2 at Glenn and Georgia Wior’s: June 28th  10 a.m. -  12 noon 

Meet at the FPUD parking lot at 9:30 am and we will carpool to Glenn’s house.  

Time for coffee and morning refreshment while we enjoy a beautiful view from their backyard. A tour of 

Glenn’s garage and cars follows. Glenn will give us his insights on how he built his  2,200 sq ft garage and 

the in’s and out’s of his planning. A house tour is included (or the ladies may want to tour while the guys 

are in the garage). Georgia has a collection of her own oil paintings as well as other artwork in their home. 

Mark your calendars you won’t want to miss this tour! 

RSVP to garyhesser@gmail.com 

Bill Kemper giving a ride last year at Silvergate in his Depot Hack 

mailto:bjbrsa14@roadrunner.com
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Scavenger Hunt!!  

                                                                                by Dana Meadows 

 

 

Here’s a FUN twist on a car ride! Take your vintage or modern car! 

Mark your calendars for Thursday, July 28, 2022 for a FVCC Scavenger Hunt!  

We will meet at the Historical Society compound ( S. Hill Ave at Rocky Crest Road) at 10:15 and the first 

car will depart at 10:30 to look for Fallbrook landmarks and other interesting stuff. Cars will depart at two 

minute intervals and car pooling is highly encouraged to reduce the number of vehicles on the Hunt. 

Driving modern iron is permitted. A digital camera will be needed to record an image of the treasures 

your group will be seeking. All stops will be in Fallbrook but you will need to enter some businesses so 

pick a quick walker to be in your carpool!  

 

Of course we will meet for lunch as FVCC can not 

do anything without food being involved!  

The last stop on the Hunt will be at the Firehouse 

Que and Brew at 1010 S. Main Ave. There, the win-

ning group will be announced and they will receive 

wonderful prizes - their choice of several jokes by 

Dana Meadows or being serenaded by Gary 

Hesser! (hmmm did we check with Gary on this 

prize???) 

 

Please contact Dana Meadows at danam500@verizon.net or call/text at 757-718-0483 so we can give a 

head count to the restaurant. This will be lots of fun! 
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2022  Fallbrook Vintage Car Club Meeting Schedule 

 

 Saturday, June 25th Annual General Meeting and BBQ Live Oak Park 11—3 p.m. 

Mark your calendars and plan to attend this important club meeting. At the meeting we will 

be voting in our 2023 Board of Directors and voting on the updates to our club Bylaws. We 

need 51% of our memberships to have a quorum to vote. We will be grillin’ Brats and Ham-

burgers. Bring your own Beverages (it is ok with the park for beer and wine) 

Appetizers, side dishes and desserts will be assigned by the following last name letters: 

A - F : Please bring Dessert for 8 people 

G - L : Please bring Potato salad for 8 people 

M - R Please bring Fruit Salad for 8 people 

S - Z Please bring Appetizers for 6 people 

Hope you can attend! Please RSVP to Kathy at either kathy@fallbrookvintagecarclub.org or 

kathy.hesser@gmail.com. By June 22nd  

If you can help with set up at 10 a.m. please let Kathy know also! 

Much Appreciated! 

 

 

 

Tuesday July 26th General Meeting  

Crossway Community Church  

6:30 Social  Ice Cream Sundaes        7:00 Meeting Topic: Vintage Hood Ornaments Pictures from the 55th 

Annual Car Show 
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Member Headlight: Shining a Light on Members Cars:  

Ron and Gail’s Eastman’s 

1955 Ford F100 Truck 

 

.  

 Gail and Ron bought their truck as a work truck back in 1981.  It has served it’s purpose all these 

years and has become a family favorite. The truck has had four engines, all inline 6-cylinders ranging from 

223 cubic inches to just a touch over 300. Four transmissions from manuals to automatics and two rear ends 

have all served time in the truck.  Brakes, 

suspension, steering and more have also 

been improved over the years. Ron and his 

son’s Corey and Peter have made working 

on this truck a labor of love. Who knows 

how it might evolve next. 

 The color is called “Chrome Yellow” 

but others call it “taxi cab or school bus yel-

low”. The current paint was sprayed on the 

truck in 1984, painted by Ron in their garage 

in Anaheim, CA. A classic truck yes, but still 

a truck and used for hauling whatever needs 

moving.  

The 1950’s were perhaps the most nostalgic time for 

the F-100 pickup, as this type of styling would never be 

used or seen again but definitely made a lasting impression. The F1 was changed to F100 in 1953. Popular 

belief is that Ford changed the name after the US Air Force first supersonic fighter jet, the F-100 Super Sabre. 

In the 1950’s Ford made numerous improvements to the F100 cab, so many it was nicknamed the “Million 

Dollar Cab” for the amount of money on tooling and research. In 1955 the truck came with a 223 cu in inline 

6-cylinder with 118 hp. ( https://

www.streettrucksmag.com/complete-history-of-the-ford-

f-series-pickup/ )  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ron’s Truck at Monserate Winery Mini Car Show 

https://www.streettrucksmag.com/complete-history-of-the-ford-f-series-pickup/
https://www.streettrucksmag.com/complete-history-of-the-ford-f-series-pickup/
https://www.streettrucksmag.com/complete-history-of-the-ford-f-series-pickup/
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A bit of History: 

THE OFFICIAL AUTOMOBILE BLUE BOOK 
By Fred Weisberger 

 

 These days we cannot live without the GPS maps in our cell phones, but we 
all remember the earlier days of Rand-McNally, AAA Maps and even free gas station 
maps. During the first few decades of the twentieth century it was even more primi-
tive. Outside of the major American cities, roads were of mostly unpaved and were 
poorly marked, with improvised signed. It was assumed that locals didn’t need road 
signs, since they already knew their way around the area. Seeing a need for proper 
road maps and travel advice, several enterprising businessmen created guide books 
for the early motor car enthusiast. One of the most successful was the Official Auto-
mobile Blue Book (1901-1929) 
  The Blue Book, as it was commonly known, had a dark blue cover and was 
only 9” x 4”, but it was at least two inches thick! Each Blue Book included directions, 
maps, hotels, places of interest and many, many advertisements.  Since there were 
few reliable road signs, much of driving instructions were arranged by the route—the 
way a driver experiences touring, for example: “after 2 miles, turn left at the big red 
barn” or “after 6 miles, the road will fork at a large oak tree—take the right fork”. 
These directions simply followed the local roads and gave specific notes as needed.  
 I have a copy of the 1920 Blue Book, Vol. 3, which covers the roads that go 
through the New York State area. It is in rather poor condition on the outside, but 

inside it is an amazing collection of old maps, including a large fold-out map of New 
York State, pages of color ads for towns, hotels, restaurants, automobile services, 
places of interest, and very specific directions on how to get there. Every few pages 

there a small but useful black & white map of a town on the route. And there are some bright single-color and multi-
color large ads for destination, roadside attractions, 
automobile services and automobile products. Quite 
impressive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The 1920 Automobile Blue Book                       

A substantial little travel book--including instruction on how to use the Blue book  
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 It is obvious why the Official Automobile Blue Book 
became so popular a hundred years ago. In addition to 
maps, directions and ads, each Blue Book also gave practical 
advice on a wide range of topics, including: automobile 
maintenance, automobile spares to carry on a long road 
trip, emergency car repairs, outfitting for motor camping; 
and proper attire for the motorists, and many more related 
topics.   

In a time before there were accurate road maps 
and reliable travel information was generally unavailable, 
these Blue Books became an essential guide to motoring 
around America. These little travel books also greatly bene-
fited local businesses catering to early motorists. One can 
only imagine how important, and potentially profitable, it 
was to be favorably listed in such a popular guide book.  

The Official Automobile Blue Book was printed for 
nearly three decades and cov-
ered several regions of the United States. These books certainly helped to establish the 
American tradition of the family road trip. My grandfather, on my mother’s side, began 
taking long road trips in the 1920s, and since this book was in the family collection, I 
would like to think that he used this Blue Book to guide him around the New York area 
in 1920.  
Today copies 
of the Official 
Blue Book can 
be found at 
antique stores, 
automobile 
swap meets 
and on eBay 
(several are 
currently listed 
for $10-200). If 

you are interested in early automobile 
touring or regional history, I highly recom-
mend picking up an Official Blue Book. It is 
fair to say that these little books were as 
essential to the early motorist as the cell 
phone is to us today! 

The 1920 Blue Book included many colorful ads for early motoring adventures  
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The May ROMEO was held on May 17th at 11:30 at  Mariscos El Pacifico 
  
Lots of conversation about, you know vintage cars, the upcoming car show and summer travel! 
Great times…... 

 Next Romeo will be June 15th 11:30 

Place: Fire House Que and Brew 

Mark Your Calendars and  

Please RSVP to Ron Mintle at Mintlesgarage@gmail.com 

Juliet’s will be meeting for Brunch at the Garden 

Center Café Friday June 17th!  

RSVP to Connie Waugh at  

conniewaugh@sbcglobal.net  

mailto:Mintlesgarage@gmail.com
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Local Fun Show Up and Talk Car  Events and Shows 

Show and Shine at Oceanside In and Out Burger Corner of HWY  76  & Frazee Road 

HOT ROD, CLASSIC & STREET ROD CRUISE IN  

4 pm—7 pm 

SHOW  DATES: 

May 8       June 12      July 10     Aug 14      Sept 11 

Call a car club buddy and get in your car for a short ride! 

Cruise through the Drive thru for a burger and shake! 

Park and show your car! 

Temecula Cars and Coffee 

Parking Lot across from Lazy Dog  

Restaurant 

40754 Winchester Rd 

Temecula, CA 92591  

Car enthusiasts bring their classic, custom, exotic and 

vintage rides to share with others. No fees. 

First Saturday of the month. 7:30 am—10 am 

ORGANIZER: Temecula  Valley Motoring Enthusiasts  

Other Local Car Shows: 

Check out SoCal Car culture website for more! 

http://www.socalcarculture.com/events.html 

Don’t forget to check out AACA! 

https://aaca.org/  

Classifieds 

FOR SALE – 1929 MODEL A        $24,000 obo 

 

392 Hemi motor   air conditioning unit 

New carburetors (single and double) 

Lots of extra parts (wires, distributors caps, springs and much more) 

NEEDS WORK WILL TURN OVER BUT WON’T START 

Contact: Clarice  712-281-1784 or email: clarbear2@yahoo.com 

Sioux City IA 

http://www.socalcarculture.com/events.html
https://aaca.org/
mailto:clarbear2@yahoo.com
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Fallbrook Vintage Car Club 2022 Activity Calendar 

June 

4th   FPUD 100th  Anniversary Celebration 

11:00—3:00 p.m. 

14th   Board Meeting 2 P.M. Hesser’s 

16th  Silvergate Father’s Day Mini Car 

Show 4:00—6:00 p.m. Guest Show Cars 

Only 

15th   Romeo Lunch 

17th   Juliet Lunch 

25th Annual BBQ  General Meeting & Elec-

tion of new Board 

 

July 

26th    General Meeting 6:30 Crossway 

Church 

28th   Scavenger Hunt Driving Tour 

TBA    Romeo Lunch 

TBA    Juliet Lunch 

 

 

 

 

August  

9th  Board Meeting 

23rd  General Meeting 6:30 Crossway 

Community Church 

TBA    Romeo Lunch 

TBA    Juliet Lunch 

Big Thanks to the following Talepipe contributors: Jim Binford, Mike and Gail, Ron and Co-

rey Eastman, Michael McGuire, Dana Meadows and Fred Weisberger 

July 16, 2022 – 68th Annual Long Beach Model T Club Vintage and Classic Parts  Exchange 

Saturday July 16, 2022 from 7:00Am until it’s over. One of the oldest and best Swap Meets in the West. Tons of 
Model T, Model A, and pre-war Ford stuff. Open to all makes and models, automotive and hobby related items 
only. Long Beach City College Veterans Stadium, 5000 Lew Davis St. Long Beach, CA.  $5 Admission, Free Parking. 
Spaces are 20ft wide and 16ft deep. $40 each or 3 for $100.  Call Jeff Hood 562-597-5936  or email moemechan-
ic@aol.com   Flyer and Registration form available at www.lbmtc.com 
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FALLBROOK VINTAGE CAR CLUB 

Officers, Board Members, Committee Chairs 

 

2021/2022 Fallbrook Vintage Car Club Board Officers 

 

President              Kathy Hesser      Kathy@fallbrookvintagecarclub.org 

Vice President     Michael McGuire         mikemcguire@roadrunner.com                        

Secretary          Steve Shapiro      SShap@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer              Ron Mintle                   Treasurer@FallbrookVintageCarClub.org 

2021/2022 Fallbrook Vintage Car Club Board Members 

Doug Allen, Gary Hesser, Dana Meadows, Chuck Pedigo, Leo Romero  

 

Club Chairs 

Car Show                  Steve Shapiro, Michael McGuire 

Donations/Scholarships               Michael McGuire    

JULIET                  Connie Waugh 

Membership/Roster  Elaine Pedigo 

Merchandise Sales   Annette McGuire, Gloria Andrews 

Outside Activities                               Jim Binford, Gary Hesser, Dana Meadows 

Publicity                  Gary Hesser 

ROMEO                  Doug Allen 

RV Camping                Kathy Hesser 

Sunshine                 Pam Rusch  

Talepipe                 Kathy Hesser 

Trailers & Club Property                Michael McGuire 

Website                  Ron Mintle 


